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 Executive Council Meeting

Conservation Employees Credit Union, Jefferson City MO
December 13, 2018 
9:30 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Minutes
Welcome & Introductions – Austin Lampe welcomed everyone to the meeting, and the following were in attendance: Sarah Crocker, Chuck Conner, Scott Skopec, Helene Miller, Jon Skinner, Jacob McMains, Brett O’Brien, Tom Ebeling, Kyle Monroe, Dave Dittmer, Adam Graham, Dean Alberty, Timothy (Woody) Wells, Russell Hinnah, Hank Stelzer, John Ebeling, and Gene Brunk. 
Minutes Read and Approved – Austin asked if anyone had changes to the minutes from the October 2018 meeting.  Scott Skopec made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Dean Alberty seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.
Treasurer Report –   Jacob submitted the following Treasurer Report:

· Regular share (savings)-$11,068.12
· 02 Northwest-$0.01

· 03 Northeast -$0.01

· 04 Central-$3,264.68
· 05 St. Louis Christmas club $1,530.28
· 07 Southwest- $277.84
· 77 East Central $ 2,175.17
· 76 Square CC- $0.02
· 75 Regular checking-$64,427.56
Current total in all accounts - $82,743.69
· Total from all accounts in October 2018 = $85,199.98
· Jacob made the MCFC Arbor Day Calendar payment to Brown Printing. 
· Jacob made multiple small reimbursements. 

· Central Region Arborist Training with Columbia Safety

· SW Chapter

· Constant Contact payments.
Old Business

Update: City Scape – Brett O’Brien

Brett reported the Fall issue is up on website and was sent out through Constant Contact. The Winter is currently being prepared. He would like articles for the Winter issue before January 1st. He is still needing the executive council articles from the President, Vice President, and Secretary. The Treasurer’s article was placed in Fall issue. Brett is also interested in a article about the tree climbing event from the Central region and any information about the upcoming conference for for next issue. The Spring issue will have the conference update and articles about the Arbor Award of Excellence recipients.  
Update: 2019 Conference – St. Louis Region
The committee mentioned the invitations for conference have been sent out. 
The committee also asked that the council consider buying a wireless microphone to use statewide. Suggestion was made to allocate $500.00 to purchase a wireless microphone when speaking to public while in parks or outside events. There was discussion on the floor about the wireless microphone. Austin tabled for now until New Business.  
Update: Climbing Demo/Training Workshop – Central Region

The Central region teamed up with Columbia Safety & Supply to put on the climbing demo. Rich came in and held a daylong session. The event started off with a basic double rope climbing and moved on to single ropes. It was wildly successful. Everyone had lots of questions. Rich has been a trainer for several years and is very knowledgeable. There was a total of 40 that attended. 
Mulch Campaign Update – Austin Lampe

Dean Alberty checked out one location in Southwest region that had a display and it still looks great. The campaign seems to still be getting high profile but could possibly use more signs. Woody placed two signs at two locations. One sign was placed at a landscaping business who still has it hanging at their front door. The other location, to his knowledge did not place sign out at all. A suggestion was brought to the floor to provide ideas to the local businesses on where to place the signs at. Box locations are not currently displaying signs since mulching is more of a seasonal occurrence. Central region in Columbia got permission from a few locations to place some signs locally. Tom Ebeling mentioned Forest ReLeaf never received their sign to place at their nursery. St. Louis Region had some signs printed but unsure where any of theirs went. 
NEW BUSINESS

Wireless Microphone – St Louis Region

During the conference planning committee updated; the committee asked that the council consider buying a wireless microphone to use statewide. A suggestion was made to allocate $500.00 to purchase a wireless microphone when speaking to public while in parks or outside events. There was discussion on the floor about the wireless microphone. The device would be housed with the current conference planning committee. Tom Ebeling made a motion to not to exceed $1,500.00 to purchase two wireless microphones to be housed with the current conference planning committee. Scott Skopec seconded the motion; the motion carried.  
Response Letter State Forester – Austin Lampe
Austin passed around the response letter from Lisa Allen. After reviewing the letter, it seems like a good possibility to get an active group started up in Southeast region. 
Legislation Day – Scott Skopec

Conservation Day at the Capital is April 3, 2019. Scott mentioned the need to get two to four people to attend the event this year. We still need to order the 200 trees to pass out and will also order the promotional items. 

Research – Dean

Research with Forrest Keeling is completed but need demo sights from volunteer regions. If any city or school is going to be doing some plantings, please send info to Dean Alberty. 
Program Reports

Communications Committee –

Tom Ebeling handed out a Plant MOre Trees Statewide Marketing Proposal (see proposal below). Only money have so far is the hosting of the website and app. There was a lot of discussion on the floor regarding the proposal. 

Plant MOre Trees Statewide Marketing Proposal
Project Overview

Trees play a vital role in people’s lives yet many of their benefits are hidden and often unknown. Trees mitigate stormwater. They clean the air. They annually conserve gallons of water. Trees also add value to one’s home, reduce energy bills and absorb tons of carbon dioxide. 

The Missouri Community Forestry Council (MCFC), a non-profit organization that focuses on urban and community forestry issues in Missouri, is currently leading the 20/20 Vision Plant MOre Trees campaign. The campaign’s goal is to get people to plant one million trees – any kind of tree – in the State of Missouri by the end of 2020. To date, nearly 300,000 trees have been planted. Once people plant a tree, they are asked to visit www.plantMOreTrees.org and map the tree they planted.

Project Goals and Objectives

The goal of the tree planting campaign is not only to get people to plant trees but also to educate the public about the importance of trees and community forestry, and to raise awareness about MCFC through www.plantMOreTrees.org  The measurable objective is the planting of one million trees by the end of 2020. 

Strategy and Tactics

The marketing strategy for the Plant MOre Trees campaign will begin with contacting tree and forestry influencers who know the importance of trees and have already planted a tree. These influencers will be asked to serve as campaign “ambassadors.” This will be important because people are more likely to accept and to act on information they receive from people and/or organizations they know and respect than from ones they do not. The marketing team will also work with the campaign ambassadors to:

· Learn what suggestions they have for reaching their target groups to leverage their success to get others to plant trees;

· Help identify other potential ambassadors who can use their influence to get more people to participate;

· Share their story of why they have planted trees and why people should care; and

· Help spread the word about the campaign through their social media, e-newsletters, etc. and challenge their sister organizations to see who can plant the most trees.

The initial potential campaign ambassadors who will be contacted include: 

· Municipal foresters such as Brett O’Brien of Columbia Parks and Recreation; 

· Doug Seely from the Arbor Day Foundation Tree Cities and Beyond Housing’s 24:1 in north St. Louis County; 

· Leaders from colleges and universities such as Joe Fern at Drury University in Springfield; 

· Other non-profit leaders such as Sarah Crowder at the Heartland Tree Alliance in Kansas City; and 

· Rotary Club officials such as Martha Clark from the St. Joseph Rotary Club. 

Some of these ambassadors and their organizations will also be included in some of the campaign marketing materials that will be created as well as press releases. The call to action will be “Join Others Like Us! Help Get a Million Trees Planted in Missouri.”

Besides recruiting ambassadors and working with them, below are the other tactics that will be implemented:

1. Develop a comprehensive email database that includes the ambassadors, their contacts along with any other people and organizations that have an interest in trees to distribute campaign information.

2. Create promotional flyers with the call to action. These materials will include digital flyers that can be emailed to the database contacts and they can print and display as well as email to their contacts.

3. Develop and implement a social media campaign. This will include creating posts/ads and boosting them on Facebook and Twitter. Additionally, posts will be sent to ambassadors for them to promote on their social media pages.

4. Implement digital marketing campaign. This campaign will focus on citizens living in the cities of St. Louis and Kansas City who through research show an interest in forestry, trees, the environment, etc. St. Louis and Kansas City are selected in order to optimize the return on investment.

5. Develop online newspaper ad. This ad would appear on the online version of the following newspapers: St. Louis Post-Dispatch, the Kansas City Star, the Springfield News-Leader and the News Tribune in Jefferson City. 

6. Conduct media relations. A press release will be written, distributed and pitched to media throughout Missouri. 

Estimated Marketing Budget Direct Costs

	Type
	Quantity / Frequency
	Estimate Cost

	· Social media ads/posts
	30 approx.
	$500.00

	· Digital marketing campaign (St. Louis and Kansas City)
	4 display ads
	$3,000.00

	· Online newspaper ads
	4 newspapers for one week
	$3,500.00

	
	TOTAL ESTIMATE*
	$7,000.00


*The costs listed on the previous page are estimates and not final costs. They are based on 2018 purchases made by other non-profits. 

To design the promotional ads for the various mediums and to conduct media relations, a marketing agency will need to be hired. It is estimated that this will cost an additional $2,000.00 for a total marketing cost of $9,000.00.

Conclusion

The Plant MOre Trees statewide marketing campaign is designed to educate people about the importance of trees and to encourage the planting of them, while being cost efficient. Sponsored by MCFC, it will also raise awareness about this organization. Implementing the marketing plan will help achieve the goal of planting one million trees and thus enrich communities throughout the State of Missouri.
Helene made a motion to spend up to $9,000.00 on the Plant MOre Trees Statewide Marketing initiative. Gene Brunk seconded the motion; the motion carried. 
Strategic Plan Current Action Items Review– Dean Alberty
Dean reported that we are on track. 
Poster Contest & Education/Outreach Committee
Sarah reported the poster contest info is live and was sent out to just shy of 10,000 educators and administrators. This year we’ve received a total of 34 posters. After the meeting a group of selected individuals will judge to posters to narrow them down to the top 12. Sarah will then scan and send them to Casey and Troy to be placed on the website for voting. 
Legislation Committee –
No Report. 
Financial Oversite Committee – 

No Report. 
Liaison Reports

Utility Arborist Association – Scott Skopec
· UAA Trees and Utilities Conference will be held in Cincinnati, OH September 10-12, 2019
· Spring Right a Way meeting is going to be held in Jefferson City May 14th and 15th, 2019. On average there are around 80-90 utility management companies that attend. 
Forest ReLeaf – Tom Ebeling
Plant MOre Trees:

This fall, we made plotting the trees a condition of receiving free trees from FRM, which has resulted in a boost in users and trees being plotted by the public. At this point, there are over 287,000 trees that have been plotted by over 130 users from 22 different organizations. Thank you to everybody that has been contributing to our goal! 

Don’t Forget! The tree plotting tool can now be accessed at plantmotrees.org and plantmotrees.com! 

If you are interested in participating in the 20/20 vision or have questions/concerns regarding the tree plotting tool, please contact Tom Ebeling at tom@moreleaf.org

Project CommuniTree:

We provided 7,132 trees to over 150 planting projects throughout the state, including several in Illinois and Kansas. 295 Volunteers put contributed 5,684 hours in total at CommuniTree Gardens Nursery. 

We are currently in the process of putting the trees in the hoop house for the winter. This year, we are overwintering 8,000 trees (down from 12,000 in 2017 and 14,000 in 2017). Our hope is to reduce the number of trees in cultivation and focus on producing high quality stock. 

Priority ReLeaf:

We provided 3,701 trees to over 40 projects located in financially underserved areas or areas affected by natural disaster throughout the region.  925 volunteers contributed 7,402 hours towards this effort.  This includes 4 planting projects organized by FRM in cooperation with St. Louis City Forestry, Sustainability Office, Police Department and Fire Department where 500 total trees were planted. These projects were funded by a large grant from the Funders Network and were well attended by the public, regular FRM volunteers and city officials. 

Other Updates:

Total volunteer time provided (from nursery, FRM planting projects, Project CommuniTree projects, Priority ReLeaf projects and TreeKeepers class) was 28,951 hours from 3,447 different volunteers. 

FRM staff and volunteers attended or hosted 83 outreach events.

Overall number of trees donated (including CommuniTree and Priority ReLeaf) was 10, 833. We were also able to grow and distribute 984 herbaceous perennials and wildflowers. 

FRM hosted a “Concert in the Trees” and the annual “Arbormeister” beer festival at CommuniTree Gardens, A 25th anniversary party at 3rd Degree Glass Factory and our annual “Crawl the Grove” pub crawl. 

Mo. Dept. of Transportation – Stacey Armstrong 
No Report.  
Mo. Forest Products Association – Mark McCarthy

No Report.
University/Extension – Hank Stelzer
· The quad replacement is underway. They have removed five trees this year and have another fifteen trees being removed next year. 

· They are ripping out sweet gum and replacing the pinn oaks. The trees will be replaced by Fall 2019. The University haven’t received any complaints. They have done a great job keeping the alumni involved. 
· Shibu Jose is working on a partnership of 60/30/10 split. Person will be managing 60 + trees on campus. The individual duties will include 30% teaching urban forestry and forest health and 10% will be working on extension work. Once business plan approved then will move forward with advertising. 

· Invasive species - have new technician in research app. Mapping MO application has been developed. Can do training and hold workshops. Contact Hank to set those up. A few glitches to get downloaded on apple or android devices but working through it. 

· 4 H Natural Resources position open through extension office. The position will be working with Sarah in Rolla. Sarah has every county south of US 50. Trying to get this position to work with counties north of 50. 

· Columbia Public Schools are doing a placed based outdoor stem curriculum. Grades 4 & 5 starting at Fairfield. Will moved to lower grades as it progresses. The Missouri Department of Conservation will be a big partner in this. 

Missouri Parks & Recreation Association -  Gary Gates

No Report.

Federated Garden Clubs – Gayle Fry

No Report.
NRCS State Forester –
No Report.
Society of Municipal Arborists – Ray Wallace
Brett asked everyone to keep in mind the SMA internship. It a great reimbursement internship program. Submit applications in February or March. SMA has made it easier so you can find your own intern. The date for deadline submission is on website. 
MDC – Russell Hinnah reported
Russell reported he is currently working on Tree City, Tree Line, and Tree Campus applications that are coming in. This year MDC is looking to add a few more Tree City’s to the mix. 
Arbor Award of Excellence applications is currently open. So far, he has only received one but have heard more feedback on people wanting to submit applications. 
About a month ago Dean and Russell set in on a conference call with a few other state coordinators to see what other states are doing. They talked about the idea of getting all councils together in person for a meeting. Several states mentioned how the Missouri council compared to other states is unbelievable. 

MWISA – Brett O’Brien reported
· TRAQ Certification in Oklahoma City in February.  Info on website. 
· ISA conference is Feb 2019. Info on website. 
MOFRAC – Gene Brunk gave the following report. 
Gene reported the group met last week Wednesday. It was a short meeting but Tree Farm had their meeting right after that afternoon. There were two main subjects discussed at the meeting.
· Update from Director of the University. Basically, they discussed with the group on how they see things with the budget from the college. They are short 1.8 million dollars. They talked briefly on ways to increase budget and what the college is doing to adjust. The University has a new chancellor who has been there for seventeen months. 

· Shibu Jose gave an update on accomplishments of the School of Natural Resources have done. Gene was impressed with what the school could do with what they had to work with. Shibu did say that despite all they’ve dealt with there are still four to six vacancies open. 
Missouri Invasive Plant Task Force – Ann Koenig

Missouri Invasive Plant Task Force is an invasive plant group in Missouri with entities who have concerns with invasive plants. It consists of members or employees of the Missouri Department of Conservation, Missouri State Parks, Wildland out of Kansas City, etc.  
· MU was the first one to sign the pledge to address the invasive plants. Pledge did get noticed in the local paper. They are super focused on honeysuckle and Calvary pear. They want to spread knowledge to get invasive plants to stop being sold in Missouri. 

· MO state parks are currently training all staff on how to deal with honey suckle. 

· The group meets next in January in Columbia. 

· Austin asked Ann if any communication has been made with Jeff City Parks and Rec. He knows they are working hard at removing honey suckle.  
Region Reports & Volunteer Hours 

· Kansas City – Helene report that Heartland Alliance reported the have planted 7,300 trees and pruned 282 trees. Helene mentioned she just joined Liberty Tree Board. Next Tree Keepers course is April 16-18, 2019 at Discovery Center. There were no volunteer hours submitted. 
· Northwest – No Report.   
· Central – Dave Dittmer reported the big event was the Arborist Tree Climbing Training. City of Columbia filled their City Arborist position. Total of 279 volunteer hours were submitted. 
· Northeast – Kyle Monroe reported they had the Hannibal Folklife Festival. The event went well. There has been a big push in Hannibal to revive the river front. The push was approved.  There were no volunteer hours were submitted.    
· East Central/St. Louis – The region has been working the most on planning the 2019 Conference. There were no volunteer hours submitted. 
· Southwest – The region reported they held a tour with the watershed engineer repairing corridor. They are holding the 2020 Conference so have been holding planning meetings. They replanted the trees that failed at the veterans cemetery on the Trail of Honor. Voting of the regional contest posters have taken place. MCFC meetings have been held in Joplin and tree plantings. Total of 200 volunteer hours were submitted. 
Adjournment – with no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Upcoming Events

· February 14 – State Executive Council Meeting at the Conservation Employees Credit Union Basement. 

· March 12-14 – Annual Conference, St. Louis 
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